
PUBLIC NOTICE 
South Carolina Department of Environmental Services (SCDES) 

Bureau of Land and Waste Management  
2600 Bull Street 

Columbia, SC 29201 
(803) 898-0238 

 
NOTICE OF A DRAFT HAZARDOUS WASTE MANAGEMENT PERMIT 

 
Pinewood Site Custodial Trust 
8430 Camp Mac Boykin Road 

Pinewood, Sumter County, South Carolina 
SCD 070 375 985 

  
 

SCDES has received a renewal permit application for post-closure care activities at 
the Pinewood Site.  The permit application has been deemed complete. A draft 
permit has been written to comply with the South Carolina Hazardous Waste 
Management Regulations.   
 
The draft permit contains conditions for the following: 

 
• Post-closure care of the three closed hazardous waste landfill units; 
• Collection and onsite treatment of landfill leachate as a remediation waste; 
• Identification of solid waste management units (SWMUs) and areas of 

concern (AOCs) and corrective action for those units, if needed; 
 
The permit application and draft permit are open for public comment from 
January 30, 2025, to April 4, 2025. SCDES encourages all interested persons to 
participate in this permitting process.  
 
SCDES is holding a public availability session to learn more about the Pinewood Site 
and the RCRA Permit. The session will begin at 6:00 p.m. on February 20, 2025, at 
Furman Middle School on 3400 Bethel Church Road in Sumter, SC  29154. 
Directions may be obtained by calling Ms. Norma West at 803-898-0244.  
 
Individuals with disabilities who wish to participate in the session or review the 
proceedings should contact Ms. Norma West at (803) 898-0244 at least one week 
prior to the session to discuss any special aids or services needed.  
 



Written comments or requests for a formal public hearing must be received 
by the Department no later than April 4, 2025.  Comments may also be 
submitted to the attention of Ms. Stacey French, P.E. at the above SCDES address or 
by e-mail at: Stacey.french@des.sc.gov All written comments received by April 4, 
2025, will be considered before a final permit decision is made.  
 
Requests to be placed on the facility mailing list for notification of future 
public notices by SCDES should be made in writing to the attention of Ms. 
Norma West at the above SCDES address or by e-mail at:  
norma.west@des.sc.gov. 
 
The draft permit, permit application and other related information are available for 
review from January 30, 2025, to April 4, 2025, at the following locations: 
 

Bureau of Land and Waste Management 
2600 Bull Street, Columbia, SC 29201 

803-898-0238 
 

This Public Notice, Draft Permit, and a Fact Sheet may be viewed through April 4, 
2025 on the SCDES website at: Environmental Public Notices | South Carolina 
Department of Environmental Services.   
 
Please share this notice with anyone you know who may be interested in this 
matter. 
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